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Final Cabinet paper and Regulatory Impact Statement for a proposed 
bill to amend the Resource Management Act 1991 

Purpose 

1. The purpose of this briefing is to:

a. Seek your agreement to lodge the attached Cabinet paper (Appendix 1 and
Regulatory Impact Statement (RIS) (Appendix 2) with the Cabinet Office by Thursday
6 September 2019.

b. Inform you that we will investigate, in consultation with the Ministry of Justice about
the issue of lack of a protection from legal proceedings for spe ial ad isers to the
Environment Court, and provide advice when this is complete.

c. Inform you that we will investigate, in consultation with he Min stry of Business,
Innovation and Employment (MBIE) around potential opp tunit es that a narrow
regulation-making power may assist with the Urban G owth Agenda, as part of
ongoing policy development within the Urban Plan ing illar, and report back in early
2019.

d. Seek your agreement to prepare for you a Request for Priority in the 2018 Legislation
Programme, for the new legislation to have a category 5 priority (to be referred to a
select committee in 2018).

Key messages 

2. We recommend you lodge the Cabinet paper a d RIS by 6 September, so that a bill to
amend the Resource Management Ac 1991 (RMA) may be introduced to the House before
the end of 2018.

3. We have provided a copy of he R S  for your information. The RIS has partially met the
quality assessment criteria

4. On 24 August 20 8 yo received a request from the Principal Environment JJudge to
amend the RMA to provide protection from legal proceedings for special advisers to the
Environment C urt. We a e investigating this matter, in consultation with the Ministry of
Justice, and will pro ide you with advice once this is complete. If an amendment is 
recommended s a result of that work, this can be drafted and included in the Cabinet
Legislation Committee (LEG) paper prior to the introduction of the bill.

s. s 9(2RfiJ

6. We will investigate, in consultation with MBIE a potential new or revised regulation-making
power, which may be useful to support implementation of the Urban Planning Pillar of the
Urban Growth Agenda. We will provide you with further advice on this matter in early 2019
for potential inclusion in the Bill during latter stages of the legislative process.

7. We have updated the Cabinet paper to include a request for the bill to have a category 5
priority on the 2018 Legislation Programme, in accordance with your intention to introduce
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The final version of this paper is
available at https://www.mfe.govt.nz/rma/improving-our-
resource-management-system
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